August 2015
To:  Parent and School Reps

From:  
Subject:  Women’s History Program 2017
1. Dates for Women’s History Program have not been set yet as we are still checking school schedules.  It will be in March.  We will give you the dates as soon as possible.
2. We hope you will begin your recruiting for Women’s History on your Back to School Night.  Schools have different ways of doing this.  Some have sign-ups for volunteer activities in the classrooms--others in a more central location.  Attached are fliers – one for K-8 schools and one for K-5.  Since they are in PDF format, you may not be able to change them.  If you are not recruiting some of these women and wish the flier changed for your school please let Kathy know and she can change it for you.  There are full page ones and half page fliers so the ½ page ones might be suitable for a newsletter. It is strictly up to you and your principal when and if these fliers are posted.  AAUW has no requests on this one way or another.  Also attached is an additional sample newsletter article that you are free to modify to suit your school.

3.  Kathy Van Slyke (482-3744) or nkvanslyke@verizon.net) has a trifold display board which is available for use either for Back to School Night, a PTA meeting or other function -- - first come first served. If you prefer pictures of the women instead or you are not able to get the display board because it’s being used, please let her know and she can e-mail you some.  
4. Kathy has already sent by email these biographies of the women selected for this year to the performers from last year, along with a volunteer form. This is written in Word.  You may want to email the bios or parts of this document to perspective performers or suggest they look them up on the Camarillo AAUW website, which is a slightly different format.
5. We generally recommend 4 women for each grade but you will notice that there are more than 4 choices for third grade. We expect that the schools (or in the case of large schools) teachers will choose between Emma Lazarus and the Supreme Court Judges at that grade level.  Some schools last time liked the Supreme Court Justices at 3rd grade – others had not reached that point in the curriculum and would have preferred another choice.  And I am sure you realize that our grade recommendations are just that—recommendations.  Schools of course are free to change those.  We just ask that you let us know what you have chosen to do.
6.   You will notice that there is one pilot program—Patricia Polacco.  If there is a performer than particularly wants to portray her or a school other than the two I know about that particularly wants her, we could add one more school.  Generally we like to try pilots in just two or three schools to get any bugs out of the script and then in a year or two offer it to all.  

7. Attached is the volunteer form.  Most parent reps have found it easier to fill out the forms themselves with a phone call to the volunteer. But obviously, it is your choice as to how you get the information.  Completed forms can be sent to Kathy at nkvanslyke@verizon.net.  Please send them in one group, but make each one as a separate attachment.  Word, PDF, JPEG and some other formats will work.  They also can be placed in an envelope and left in the school office.  If you choose this method, please let us know they are ready for pick-up. 
8. Attached is the supplementary form.  We hope this will prevent the possible mistakes that cause performers to be “lost” as it should serve as a check list for you and for us.  Before we adopted this form we almost “lost” 3 performers.  This seems to have solved this problem.
9. When you are recruiting for Deborah Samson and the other middle school women, please make sure the performers know that while they are a lot of fun to present, they are also longer, more involved presentations. We had a few people who did not realize that these could be more difficult. We want all performers to have fun and not be overwhelmed.

10. Thank you so much for helping in this program, and we wish you good luck. Please contact one of us if you have questions or concerns.

Kathy Van Slyke (482-3744) nkvanslyke@verizon.net -- Primary chair and script co-coordinator
Ann Kahng (383-1528) akahng@gmail.com –co-chair
